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Each year we publish this edition of Visions, which is largely devoted to thanking the generous donors

who’ve contributed to the School of Social Work over the past 12 months. And each year my heart

is warmed as I go over the list of contributors, noting familiar names and new ones. I also begin to

realize what an impact these donations have, not only within the school but also in the larger

community — the university as a whole, the city of Detroit, state of Michigan, the United States, and

even the world. Students who have benefited from this support graduate and move on, spreading the

school’s influence far beyond the walls of the Thompson Home and the Wayne State University campus.

2003 was a very good year from the standpoint of financial support for our efforts. In fact, it was

a record year. $190,080 was collected from a wide variety of sources. This was nearly double the

amount received in 2002. The number of individual donors grew from 592 to 626. While we have

received significant and welcome gifts from philanthropic foundations and corporations, many of these

contributions came in smaller increments from individuals. Most of these people have personal

experience with the school, the profession, or both. These people are the relatives and colleagues

and friends of our students, faculty members, staff members and alumni. Or they’re faculty or alumni

themselves. These people know firsthand how valuable financial assistance can be to our students.

Another source of support that sometimes goes unrecognized and unnoticed comes from our

distinguished and hard-working faculty and staff. Each year, they use some of their valuable time

and energy to pursue funding that supports their research, often working with our agency partners.

As a result, they achieve funding that helps us build capacity for agencies, gain practical knowledge,

and share that knowledge to benefit the community. 

In addition to their contributions to the school’s scholarship funds, our faculty and staff members

volunteer in a variety of school, university and community activities. Their donations of additional

time contribute to the positive image of the school in the university and the community. And finally,

I’d like to thank our agency partners, where students are placed for field learning. Those partners

dedicate valuable agency time to teaching the next generation of social workers.

Let me again express gratitude on behalf of our students, faculty and staff. Your generosity means

a great deal to all of us. We thank you and look forward to your continued support in the future.

With warm regards,

Phyllis I. Vroom

Dean
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I appreciate Dean Vroom’s

invitation to share some of my

thoughts about WSU’s School

of Social Work with Visions

readers. Although I wasn’t

born in Detroit, I’ve lived here

most of my life and have

worked here for over 40 years.

I am indeed grateful to the

community and Wayne State

University for giving me the

background and training to

provide services to others, to

help make our community

better, stronger and happier. 

Wayne State University

didn’t just happen! The

School of Social Work didn’t

just appear overnight. Wayne

State and the SSW have devel-

oped over the years thanks to

the commitment of so many

who came before us. We can

all be proud of our school that

has graduated professionals

during the past 70 years.

Think of how many lives have

been touched locally, nation-

ally, and even around the

world as a result!

Now, we have the opportu-

nity to give back to the

institution that made these

things possible. Wayne State’s

School of Social Work has a

magnificent vision to move

forward and become an even

A Distinguished Alumnus Pays Thanks

to WSU School of Social Work

greater school, with plans to

establish a doctoral degree

program and a technical assis-

tance and applied research

center. These visions have

evolved after years of thought

and planning.

Now, we are invited to help

make it a reality by supporting

it financially. If you haven’t

contributed in the past, I urge

you to consider doing so

now. If you have already been

supporting the school, I urge

you to increase your partici-

pation.

We may think about giving

to the Girl Scouts because we

were involved as a child, or as

an adult leader. Giving to our

religious organization is a

confirmation of our faith and

belief in the good works the

organization does. The

university where we received

our education may not be at

the top of our giving list, but

if you’re a social worker, and

if your professional life has

brought you pleasure and

recognition, you may want to

consider donating to the

Wayne State University School

of Social Work so the school’s

exciting vision can be realized

and so more students can join

the profession. 

Most of the gifts are for

scholarships, and together

they can create an endow-

ment large enough so that

the interest earned can pay

for scholarships and the prin-

cipal remains to fund future

scholarships. Your gift may be

a gift for the future of social

work, for the future of your

chosen area of work. 

Why not take a moment

right now to fill out the form

on Page 6 and mail it in with

your check today? Or make

an appointment with your

attorney or financial adviser

to explore other ways of

contributing.

Editor’s Note: Allan Gelfond

was born in Vancouver, BC,

Canada, and came to Detroit

in 1954. He received his BA in

education in 1958 and his MSW,

specializing in group work, in

1961 from Wayne State

University. He then worked for

15 years for the Jewish

Community Center, five years

for Operation Friendship, and

since 1980 has been a fund-

raiser for the Jewish Federation

of Metropolitan Detroit. He is

married to Harriet Gelfond.

They have three children and

one grandchild. ■

BY ALLAN GELFOND, MSW ’61 Getting into the School of

Social Work and finding

funding are the first jobs that

students face. Sometimes

staying in school is difficult,

so the School of Social Work

has a mentoring program to

help: the Social Workers

Today Achieve Retention

Together (START) program.

START mentors are graduates

of WSU’s MSW program with

at least two years of post-

MSW experience. 

START mentors are

assigned a currently enrolled

BSW or MSW student based

on the mentor/student

interest inventory form. The

form helps us match mentors

with students based on

common interests and career

goals. Mentors frequently

help with resume critiquing,

Thanks to the SSW

Office of Admissions

and Student Services 

The people in the Office of

Admissions and Student

Services (OASS) are known

throughout the school, the

university, and the commu-

nity for their friendliness,

helpfulness and outreach. 

In addition to their time-

consuming work of

admissions (and of advising

over 700 BSW and MSW

students), the OASS staff still

volunteers to serve at many

events.

Once students have gradu-

ated from the School of Social

Work, they are likely to prac-

tice in the Metropolitan

Detroit area. As a result, the

WSU SSW Alumni Association

plays an important role in the

life of the school and of

current social work students. 

With leadership from Nora

and Patricia Fisher, the board

of the SSW Alumni

Association sponsored a

program last fall on hate

speech and hosted the

annual alumni luncheon.

Arazella Brown, director of

the Detroit School Social

Work Department, was

named Social Worker of the

Year. While Selma Goode, one

of the founders of the West

Alumni Association is Active

Other Thanks

START Keeps 

Social Work Students

networking skills, and act as a

confidant to lean on (outside

of the SSW) when the student

has a question or concern. 

If you are interested in the

serving as a mentor contact

Janet Joiner, PhD, Director of

Admissions and Student

Services, School of Social

Work, at (313) 577-4409 or

ac2027@wayne.edu.

Thanks to these 2003-2004

START program mentors:

Sheila Wasung

Ethel Mertz

Angela Rochon

Michael Paul

Bethanne Hetner

Melissa Danan

Loren Hoffman

Bridie Johnson  ■

Side Mothers Welfare Rights

organization, was honored as

the Citizen of the Year. The

keynote speaker was the new

President and CEO of United

Way of southeastern

Michigan, Michael Brennon. 

The WSUSSW Alumni

Association also co-sponsored

author Dave Pelzer’s presenta-

tion last March, and it

contributes in many other

ways. The association provides

refreshments for students

during examination week and

participates in the March

Social Work Month activities.

In addition, the board of the

alumni association serves as

steward for the Alumni

Scholarship Fund.  ■

Some of these events

include the Festival of Arts,

Welcome to Wayne, the

Dean’s Graduation Assembly

and Recognition Reception,

Food and Fellowship with the

Dean, and the Scholarship

Reception. We celebrate and

thank Janet Clerk Joiner,

Anwar Najor-Durack, Kamilah

Omari, Jean Gannon,

Margaret Madej and Keith

Wadley. 

Thanks to the students in

the student organizations

In addition to class work, field

work, family responsibilities,

and often, outside jobs, many

social work students take on

leadership roles in the School

of Social Work’s student

organizations. Three of these

organizations provided

outstanding programs that

brought visibility to the

School of Social Work and the

students in the university and

the community. 

The student chapter of the

Greater Detroit Association of

Black Social Workers held a

successful symposium on

child abuse awareness in

November 2003 with the

School of Social Work Student

Organization (SSWSO). In

March 2004, the Black Social

Workers also sponsored an

inspiring sellout presentation

by Dr. Ben Carson, director of

pediatric neurosurgery at the

Johns Hopkins Medical

Institutions in Baltimore. 

The SSWSO and the Coalition

for Community Social Work

(CCSW) co-sponsored this

event.

The School of Social Work

Student Organization with co-

sponsors, The SSW Alumni

Association and CCSW,

presented another sellout

presentation by David Pelzer,

child abuse survivor and best-

selling author, in March 2004.

And the Coalition for

Community Social Work

brought the university its Take

Back the Night celebration on

April 7, 2004, on Gullen Mall.

The event included a band

and a poet, an art exhibit and

a presentation by author and

spiritual leader Marianne

Williamson.  ■
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We give special thanks to

Creigs Beverly, who is retiring

from the School of Social

Work. He is leaving genera-

tions of students who’ve been

inspired by his dramatic class-

room presentations, his great

love for them, and his love of

social justice.

Beverly came to the School

of Social Work as a King,

Chavez Parks visiting scholar

in 1988, and the school

wouldn’t let him leave. In

addition to his gifts to his

students, he has given a great

deal to the city of Detroit. He

was appointed to the Detroit

Planning Commission from

1998 to 2001, and he served

on the Youth Commission

from 1989 to 2000. He has

been active in the NASW, and

on the boards of many social

agencies, task forces and 

advisory commissions in

Michigan, Wisconsin and

Georgia. His commitment to

civil rights and social justice

Creigs Beverly to Retire

has been reflected in his work

with the NABSW, the NAACP,

New Detroit, the Council for

Battered Women, and in his

teaching on mental health.

He was also a Fulbright

Scholar in Ghana, and has

lectured in Senegal, Gambia,

South Africa, Turkey, Sri

Lanka, India and England. 

He has been honored by

and received awards from the

Carnegie Foundation, the

City of Atlanta, Milwaukee

County Welfare Services,

NAWS-Michigan, Council on

Social Work Education; as an

invited lecturer, and the State

of Oklahoma. He has been

listed in Who’s Who in

America and received the

Distinguished Teaching

Award from Wayne State

University. 

But most of all, Creigs

Beverly personifies the things

he teaches and believes in. He

is a warm, thoughtful man

dedicated to social change

Sally Jo Large and James

Tripp are leaving the School

of Social Work at the end of

the 2004 winter term. 

Large taught social work

research, practice methods

and the capstone senior year

Integrative Seminar (SW

4997) in the BSW program. 

A number of Large’s students

described how she helped

them develop as professional

social workers. Several who

received recognition for their

academic achievement and

contributions to the school,

university and the community

recognized her for

contributing to their growth

as scholars and social

workers. Large was also a

member of the Brehler

Manuscript Committee.

Tripp taught the capstone

Integrative Seminar: 

Social Work and the Black

Community, as well as under-

Good-bye to Two 

Faculty Members

graduate courses in social

welfare policy and services,

and graduate courses in prac-

tice methods. He also headed

up the “I have a Dream

Project.” BSW and MSW

students received training in

the project, learning social

work practice as they

supported academic achieve-

ment and social responsibility

of middle-school children and

youth. Students also learned

to engage with families,

schools and community

organizations in support of

their dreams for the children’s

education. 

Large and Tripp contributed

to the high rankings of the

BSW and MSW programs.

They were remembered by

their students, alumni and

colleagues at a reception

recognizing their significance.

We will all miss them!  ■

and social and economic

justice. He will be sorely

missed in our community. But

Beverly isn’t really retiring;

he’s moving his social work

practice full time to Bibbs

County, Ala., to work with

Genesis Inc., an organization

that he and a friend created

more than seven years ago.

Genesis was founded to meet

the needs of youths in the

rural county who have little

access to growth experiences.

In addition, Genesis is

working to provide Bibbs

County with health, recre-

ation and safety services. 

If you’d like to help support

Genesis, send your donation to:

Genesis Inc. Account

c/o Ken Cottingham, 

Vice President

First United Security Bank

135 Belcher Street

P.O. Box 7

Centreville, AL 35042  ■

Professor Criegs Beverly, Ph.D.

Louis Tillman, (MSW ‘74),

died May 12, 2004. He and

his family moved from Baton

Rouge, La. to Pontiac, Mich.

in 1944. After a stint in the

Army, Tillman completed his

MSW at Wayne State. He was

known as a leader and inno-

vator, and during the 1980s,

he organized successful drives

for the United Negro College

Fund. In addition, Tillman

was a member of several

service groups — the Jolly Old

Timers and the Mid-Michigan

Social Work Loses a Friend and Leader

Idlewilders.

Tillman was a founding

member of a group that

carried on Arnette Burwell’s

desire to fund scholarships for

social work students. Burwell

began the fund with a $5,000

donation in 1994, and when

she died in 1998, a group of

her friends (including Tillman

and retirees from the City of

Detroit Department of Public

Welfare) added to the fund.

They’ve held annual fund-

raising campaigns to increase

the fund, which is now valued

at over $24,000. 

The group included

Jaquelin Washington (MSW

‘65), James Brogdan (MSW

‘65), Vivian Pope, LaMaurice

Gardner (PhD in Clinical

Psychology, now deceased),

Cherokee Cole, Helen Johnson

(MSW ’70), and Annie Louise

Pitts Handy (MSW ’59). Handy

was inspired by her work on

the Burwell group to establish

her own fund.

We will miss Louis Tillman.  ■

James Brogdan of the Arnette Burwell Scholarship Committee describing Arnette Burwell’s Scholarship.

On Page 3 of the last issue of Visions, James Green Leigh

was incorrectly listed as having passed away. We should

have instead noted the passing of James W. Leigh. 

We regret the error.  ■

Corrections
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When most of us think about

giving a gift to an organiza-

tion, we usually write a check.

A second way to give that

most of us know about, but

often do not do, is to leave a

gift in your will. However,

there are many other ways to

give gifts that will help the

School of Social Work

students and yourself. 

We celebrate the Brehler

family, who endowed a schol-

arship to honor their wife and

mother, who died in 1990

after one semester in the

School of Social Work. The

Brehler Manuscript

Scholarship encourages well-

written essays including

self-examination that charac-

terizes social work learning.

Mort Harris established the

Edith Harris Memorial Lecture

fund to honor his wife, Edith.

The Harris lectures have

brought a number of skilled

clinicians to speak to students

and members of the commu-

nity, and the series is now in

its 17th year. 

Or consider the people

who have given funds to

honor colleagues, as in the

Shirley Thrasher/Cecille

Dumbrigue scholarships or

the recently endowed Carol

Barron Memorial Scholarship

fund established by her

friends in the Michigan

Association of School Social

Workers. An individual may

wish to establish a fund, as

did faculty emeritus Alice

Lamont, and former Associate

Dean Joseph Hourihan, who

was on the faculty and staff of

the School of Social Work

from 1968 to 1989.

Another way to contribute

is through “planned giving.”

This includes a number of

different ways to design a gift

that you commit to give to

the school in the future. A

most simple method is to

name the school as a benefi-

ciary in a life insurance policy.

And there are other ways. 

Faculty adviser Jean

Teschner, (MSW ’71), gave a

large gift that endowed a

scholarship, as did Annie

Louise Pitts Handy. By

agreeing to a planned gift,

the university makes the

donor a member of the Old

Main Society. Please see the

form on Page 6 if you’re inter-

ested in talking to someone

about planned giving. 

But what does endowment

mean? An endowed fund is

one that grows in perpetuity

and must be funded at the

Many Ways to Give Gifts

$25,000 level or more. The

scholarships given each year

are from the interest earned

by the fund. The School of

Social Work currently has 28

scholarship funds, and five of

them are in the process of

being endowed, which in

some cases means that a

planned gift has been made

by the donor. 

The following is a list of the

School of Social Work’s schol-

arship funds and the donors

who act as stewards to keep

their namesake’s legacy alive.

Thanks to all of them.

Endowed Scholarship

Funds

Shawn Abraham Memorial: 

Gary and Sandra Abraham

Elizabeth N. Brehler 

Memorial: Richard Brehler

Carol Barrons Memorial:

Patricia Metz

Arnette Burwell Memorial: 

Cherokee Cole and the 

Burwell Group

Emmie S. Chestang

Memorial: 

Leon W. Chestang

Patricia L. Dillick Memorial:

Sidney and Nina Dillick

Cecille Y. Dumbrigue/

Shirley P. Thrasher

Memorial: Loren Hoffman

and David Moxley

Annette Sniderman

Freedman Fund:

Annette Freedman

Emmesia Mathews Frost and

Kenneth Frost Fund:

Emmesia M. Frost

Fred and Freda Gentsch

Fund: The School of 

Social Work

Annie Louise Pitts Handy

Fund: Annie Louise Pitts

Handy

Joseph P. Hourihan Fund:

Joseph P. Hourihan

Alice Lamont Fund: Alice E.

Lamont 

Ellen Maceroni Memorial:

Patricia Maceroni

Lois McOsker Memorial:

Shirley McOsker

Maryann Mahaffey Fund:

Maryann Mahaffey

Harold and Carolyn Robison

Memorial: Norma Kumbler

Social Work Alumni

Association Fund:

Percy Key

Maldo Ellen Talick

Memorial: John Talick

Beryl Jacobs Zlatkin

Winkelman Fund:

Beryl Winkelman

Endowed Retention

Scholarships

Charles B. Brink Loan Fund 

Evangeline S. Hyett

Memorial
Nena Dillick, Betty Wood (winner of the Patricia Dillick Memorial Scholarship) and Sidney Dillick. Dr. Dillick was Dean of

the School of Social Work 1964-1981. Nena Dillick has been active in the community, and recently received the “Eight in

their Eighties” award from the National Council of Jewish Women.

Endowments in

Development

Virginia Baumgartner King

Fund

Allan and Harriet Gelfond

Fund

James W. Leigh Fund

Donald J. Roberts Memorial:

Mildred Thibodeaux

Raymond Snowden

Memorial/Fundean

Teschner Fund:

Jean Teschner

Other Scholarships and

Student Awards

Art Antisdel Memorial

Sylvia Iwrey Award in

Clinical Social Work:

Sylvia Iwrey

Social Work Alumni

Association Fund:

Nora Holt and Patricia

Fisher

Dean’s School of Social

Work Scholarship Fund

Buzz and ? Barron, ?, Cheryl Burlingame (winner of the Carol Barron Scholarship) and Patricia Metz, steward for the

Carol Barron Scholarship.

Because tax law is compli-

cated, there may be ways for

you to give a gift that will

help you and the school.

Contact the school’s develop-

ment officer, William Winkler,

at (313) 577-6508 or fill out

the form on Page 6 to find

out if there’s a way to give a

gift to the School of Social

Work that fits your needs. 

Any gift will help meet 

the needs of the school and

students!  ■
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Gifts of $5,000 and above
Ms. Jean D. Teschner

Macarthur Foundation

Community Foundation for

Southeastern Michigan

Michigan Association of School Social

Workers

Ms. Shirley D. Hupert

Mr. & Mrs. William Brodhead

HolyCross Children’s Services

Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999
James W. Leigh, Jr.

Charity Motors, Inc.

Mr John Bateman

Wolverine Human Services

Theodore & Arlene Goldberg

Mrs. Virginia M. King

Mrs. Mygene L. Carr

Mr. & Mrs. Ramesh Mangrulkar

Caring Management, Inc.

Mrs. Emmesia Frost

Mr. John P. Jacobs

Dr. Peter B. Vaughan

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth B. Washington

Gifts of $500 to $999
Ford Motor Company Fund

Thrasher & Dumbrigue

Frank Baumgartner & Gretchen

Casper

Mr. & Mrs. Michael S. Earl

Mr Fletcher Brehler

Mr. Richard J. Brehler

Mr. P. Anthony Brinkman

John P. Dreves

Irwin Epstein, Ph.D.

Carl & Harriet Hartman

Mr. Hollister

Isadore & Beryl Winkelman

Foundation

Judson Center

Dr. Alice E. Lamont

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Mahr

Mr Arlin Ness

Mrs. Eleanor L. Sobolak

Thomas & Carol Cracchiolo

Foundation

Michele & Tom VanEsley

Mrs. Mary M. Walther

Mrs. Betty L. Welsh

Mr James Whittaker

Orian & Rosemarie Worden

Gifts of $250 to $499
Mr. Winston E. Lang

Mr. Loren J. Hoffman

Ms. Martha A. Ballou

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Diamond

Ms. Lynda S. Giles

Dr.and Mrs. Leon W. Chestang

Mrs. Nancy L. Kassab

Sue Ann Savas

Mr. Tony Tripodi

Professor Ann R. Alvarez

Ms. Patricia A. Maceroni

C J L Strategies, LLC

Mr. Frederick L. Kiechle

Mr. & Mrs. Chet L. McLeod

Mr. & Mrs. Victor L. Rusnack

Andrew & Donna Solovey

Mrs. Hattie R. Vanner

Mrs. Connie J. Kalahar

Ms. Susan A. Zink English

Ms. Daryl A. Cook

Mr James Dewan

Ms. Rita M. Grezlik

Ms Susan Kopsch

Ms. Mary Michalak

Ms. Ernestine Moore

Ms. Kathryn A. Perech

Vergil M. Pinckney

Joanne L. Sobeck, Ph.D

Mr. Anthony E. Thomas

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth L. Way

Gifts of $100 to $249
Dr. David P. Moxley

Ms. Yvette E. Chestang

Mr. Joseph L. Webster

Mr. Robert D. Bruce

Mrs. Cherokee L. Cole

Hon. Maura Corrigan

Mr. Joel M. Engel

Mr. George D. Gaines, Jr.

Jean E. Gannon

Professor Lois J. Garriott

Ms. Denise Greenberg

Ms. Mary Leonhardi & Mr. Bradley

Dokter

Mr. William E. Long

Mr. Wallace E. Lord

Elizabeth G. Reiha

Mrs. Michelle M. Rhodes

Marlyne L Rohan

Mrs. Anna M. Samulski

Dr. and Mrs. David Stone

Ms. Belen S. Torres

Mr. Bruce W. Waller

Ms. Arlene Weisz

Mrs. Regina V. Jackson

Dean Phyllis I. Vroom

Ms. Barbara J. Ishmael

Suzanne Antisdel

Mr. & Mrs. Conklin B. Bray

Ms. Barbara H. Broesamle

Mrs. Laurene J. Dent

Ms. Evva Caplan Hepner

Mrs. Helen A. Johnson

Dr. Janet M. Joiner

Ms. Minga O. Jones

Mrs. Charlotte A. MacLean

Ms. Kathleen M. Neumann

Dolores Slowinski

Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Stuart

Ms. Mary L. Waldinger

Mrs. Elizabeth L. Chamless

Ms. Portia P. Palmore

Eric Headrick

Pharmacia Foundation

Andrew and Stephanie Pride

Mrs. Aloys J. Turck

Mrs. Sharon Turell

Mr. John A. Tyminski

Mr. & Mrs. Moses Walker

Dr. Beverly M. Black

Ms. Yvette Carter

Cassandra J. Bowers, Ph.D.

Peggy Brunhofer

Mrs. Rosalyn M. Shields

Mrs. Gladys J. Stallings

Ms. Marilynn G. Knall

Mr Gilbert Abele

Mrs. Marylou Ansari

Adolf and Susanne Armbruster

Ms. Edwina J. Arthaud

Dr. & Mrs. Bradley T. Barnes

Mrs. Carol S. Barron

Ms. Patricia D. Battista

Ms Eileen R Beltramo

Mr Stanley Bernstein

Mr. William S. Boydell

Mr. Dennis T. Boylan

Ms. Mary A. Bramming

Ms. Tamyra Brooks

Vanessa Brooks Herd

Ms. Doris L. Brown

Ms. Sally A. Carter

Mr Daniel Chaney

Mrs. Doris Chenault Hood

Mr. Gary W. Cook

Ms. Phyllis E. Copioli

Mr. & Mrs. Otis Curry

Mr. Duane D. DeDene

Dr. Pamela M. Deweese

Ms. Joann M. Eder

Nancy & Terry Entwistle

Ferndale Cooperative Inc.

Professor Janet E. Findlater

Ms. Mary A. Fitzgerald

Ms. Joyce Marty K. Frazho

Ms. Frances C. Geiger

Dr. Antonio Gonzalez-Prendes

Ms. Rita J. Gutowski

Mrs. Joan A. Harsch

Ms. Dianne B. Hartman

Mrs. Rebekah L. Hazelton

Hoffman Chiropractic Clinic

Ms. Kathleen L. Hooker

Mr. J. C. Huckaby

Mr. Christopher H. Johnson

Mrs. J. Juana Jones

Mrs. Evelyn Joanne Kasle

Mr. John R. Kettley

Mr. Kenneth and Virginia

Baumgartner King

Mr. Kenneth A. Kish

Mr. Paul Kolon

Mrs. Ruby E. Kushner

Mrs. Margaret H. Lozon

Ray and Leila Lynch

Mr. James Maceroni

Mr. Samuel J. Mark

Ms. Mavis B. Mason

Mrs. Deborah J. McCormack

Mr. Daniel J. McEachin

Ms. Elizabeth J. McHale

Dr. and Mrs. Sidney S. Miller

Mr. James F. Mulherin

Kathy and Kevin Murphy

Mrs. Mary J. Naz

Mrs. Mary F. Obelnicki

Marilyn & Richard Olds

Mr. & Mrs. Billy Patton

Nick & Margot Peet

Lynne & William Pfannes

Dr. & Mrs. Melvyn C. Raider

Ms. Ellen R. Rapkin

Ms. Alexsandra Renner

Ms. Dorothy J. Roman

Ms. Marilyn D. Sanders

Mr. Brian Shannon and Ms. Celia

Savonen

Mr. David J. Sculati

Mrs. Laura Y. Shelden

Mr. & Mrs. Paul R. Shrauger

Mr. & Mrs. James W. Sinkule

Mrs. Marian B. Hester Skeens

Ms. Belinda Y. Small

Ms. B. Gail Spencer

Ms. Mavis M. Spencer

Mr. Harold M. Stack

Mr. Michael D. Stewart

Ms. Louisa Thompson

James E. Tripp, Ed.D.

Dimitry M. Turin, D.D.S.

Mrs. Nola Huse Tutag

Ms. Rebecca A. Underwood

United Way of Rhode Island

Ms. Stephanie C. Veling

Mr. Edward T. Vincent

Ms. Roberta Walker

Ms. Mariel M. Wardell

Mr. Harold Weiss

Sr. Ruth E. Westmoreland

Mr. Lorenzo C. White

White Pine Investment Company

Ms. Claudia J. Williamson

Ms. Diane Wittl

Gifts of $50 to $99
Ms. Peg P. Quigley

Ms. Anwar H. Najor-Durack

Mrs. Justine J. Lofton

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Kubat

Mr. Percy H. Key

Ms. Mary K. Kramer

Mrs. Judith K. Norwood

Ms. Lisa M. Rastigue

Mr. & Mrs. Harold L. Weiss

Ms. Mimi Becigneul 

Mrs. Karen A. Bock-Wassink

Tracey B. Cavender

Ms. Linda M. Chase

Ms. Augustine J. Dunson

Ms. Nancy Graham

Mr. & Mrs. Harold R. Johnson

Mr. Albert D. Jones

Ms. Barbara A. Millsap

Dave and Lisa Nowinski

Mrs. Evelyn F. Spitzer

Sydney Duncan Consulting PLLC

Mrs. Marla C. Holle

ICARE II

Ms. Judith M. Rooney

Mr. James and Mrs. Renee Rooney

Mr. John H. Talick

Dauphine E. Walker-Shivers, Ph.D.

Ms. Grace R Hampton

Mr. William L. McShane

Ms. Neva A. Nahan

Mrs. Helen V. Burton

Ms. Gertrude S. Coleman

Ms. Janice Weiss Dembs

Ms. Patricia J. Henry

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen R. Mandell

Mrs. Marcia Mattiello

Mrs. Mary W. Peterson

Ms. Barbara J. Repen

Mr. Joseph Lapides

Mr. & Mrs. William P. Walsh

Ms. Marsha F. Avrushin

Ms. Mary L. Baumgartner

Ms. Freddie W. Black

Mr. James D. Blodgett

Ms. Teresa A. Boles

Mrs. Terry L. Bond-Manville

Booker Bennett & Associates

Ms. Rosanne Brisbey

Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Brooks

Ms. Mary J. Kraft

Ms. Florence L. Brownfain

Ms. Catherine Buchinsky

Mrs. Tonia G. Busch

Ms. Deborah L. Christiansen

Mrs. Winona E. Church

Mr. & Mrs. John W. Clinton

Mrs. Tikvah Haggai Cohen

Mrs. Elizabeth A. Colucci

Ms Luma Dara

Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Dickerson

Ms. Flonteenia A. Dickerson

Mr. David E. Eason

Mr. & Mrs. David Elsila

Mr. James A Flaherty

Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Freedman

Ms. Helen B. Friedman

Ms. Beth K. Gasperich

Ms. Evelyn C. Gauthier

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Gerger

Ms. Jacqueline J. Giering

Ms. Kathy Gies

Ms. Rena H. Glaser

Stanley and Christine Goldberg

Ms. Enid C. Grauer

Mrs. Martha W. Harold

Hugh and Helen Harris

Ms. Deborah E. Hawkins

Mrs. Ellen P. Hill Taylor

Ms. Martha HoSang

Ms. Dorinda M. Hughes

Ms. Martha E. Hughes

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick B. Jansen

Ms. Carol Johns

Ms Patricia Kelly

Mrs. Grace Kent

Mrs. Barbara J. Killinger

Mr. Timothy Kluka

Mr. Paul A. Koonter

Mr. John P. Kramer

Mrs. Lorraine Lerner

Mrs. Carol M. Line

Mr. James D. Line

Mr. & Mrs. Myron L. Liner

Ms Pamela Linton

Mrs Susan Lonergan

The Honorable Maryann Mahaffey

Ms. Carol L. Manciel

Mrs Margaret Marquardt

Dr. Frederick L. Marsh

Ms. Lydia E. Mayo

Barabara L. McDonald

Ms. Sharon K. McMillan

Mr. & Mrs. Edward P. McNamara

Sarajane Miller-Small

Mrs. Mary A. Montpetit

Ms. Emily M. Nadeau

National Organization for Women

William K. Nystrom, D.P.M.

Mrs. Alice T. O’Donnell

Mr. Edward F. O’Donnell

Ms. Joanne K. Osmer

Mr. Peter D. Ostrow

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Ostrowski

Catherine & Charles Peet

Mr. Allen W. Peterson, Jr.

Eugene E. Pettis, Ph.D.

Ms. Katherine A. Pierce

Ms. Janet A. Pinnell

Mrs. Vivian Pope

Mrs. Mary E. Porritt

Mrs. Rosie B. Raglin Colman

Dr. & Mrs. James A. Raikes

Dr. & Mrs. David Ringer

Mrs. Barbara R. Robinson

Felix & Caroline Rogers

Amy & John Sanborn

Ms. Dorothy A. Saumier

Mrs. Naomi K. Sharp

Ms. Karen I. Siegl

Dr. & Mrs. Robert F. Smith

Rita Ann Smith

Ms. Loraine B. Stear

Mrs. Verona M. Stevens

Paula Stuart

Mrs. Karen N. Tesser

Mr. David J. Tharpe

Dr. & Mrs. Danny Thompson

Mrs. Leslie L. Tousley

Ms. Patricia A. Vardaman

Dr. Raymond J. Vasser

Mr. Terence D. Vaughan

Ms. Ansonia C. Walls

Ms. Sheila L. Wasung

Mr. Charles L. Wells

Karen Potter White

Ms. Mary H. Whitney

Ms. Marilyn R. Williams

Dr. Robert M. Wills

Ms. Marilyn K. Wineman

In addition 267 people gave

gifts of $49 and under ■

We thank all of the donors who support the Wayne State University School of Social Work. Their gifts have made it possible for more

students to join the school. The following people made gifts between December 1, 2002, and December 31, 2003. If you are not listed

or listed incorrectly, please contact Susan Titus at (313) 993-4066.

Alice Lamont, Ph.D. describing her scholarship fund.

Leon Chestang, Ph.D., Dean of the School of Work 1981 - 1999, describing his

mother, Emmie and why he established a scholarship in her name.

Thank You
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Clip and return this form, completed, with payment to:

WSU SSW Alumni Association, 441 Ferry Mall, Wayne State University, Detroit, MI 48202
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Membership is available to alumni and friends of the university. Call (877) WSU-ALUM 

for additional information or School of Social Work Alumni Association.

The International Association

for the Advancement of Social

Work With Groups will be

holding its 26th Annual

Symposium at the Detroit

Renaissance Marriott October

21 – 24, 2004. The Planning

Committee is working hard on

the program, whose theme is

Group Work Reaching Across

Social Group Workers will Connect in Detroit

SWNL

Student ID

Student ID

“Life is Sharing the Same Park Bench.”

Yes, I would like to make a contribution to the School of Social Work in the amount of:

$500 $250 $100 $50 Other

SSW Improvement and Development Fund SSW Scholarship Fund

Other — designate name of fund

Payment method:

Check, payable to Wayne State University

VISA MasterCard

Card Number:

Expiration Date:

Signature:

Please provide the following:

Name

Address

City, State, ZIP

Phone

Email
(required for credit card gifts)

If submitting a check, please write the name of the fund on the memo line.

4756 Cass Avenue

Detroit, MI 48202

Mail to:

Boundaries: Disciplines,

Practice Settings, Seasons of

Life, Cultures and Nations.

You or your agency may 

be interested in buying 

an advertisement in the

program, or in attending the

Banquet (a celebration of

Motown Music)…even if you

are not able to attend the

conference. If you are 

interested in joining the

Planning Committee for the

Symposium, advertising in the

program or being put on a

mailing list for the preliminary

program, please e-mail Susan

Titus, Conference Coordinator,

at ap3849@wayne.edu.  ■


